The Village of Nelsonville Board of Trustees, met at 8:00 pm, on Monday, March 19, 2018 at the Village meeting room, with Mayor O’Neill and Trustee Potts and Trustees Robertson present.PRIVATE 

Pledge to the Flag

Mayor O’Neill opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance.
Approval of Vouchers

Abstract #9, in the amount of $17,704.77 was audited and ordered paid by a motion from Trustee Robertson, seconded by Trustee Potts enacted all in favor.  
Approval of Minutes

The minutes of the February meeting were approved as presented, upon motion from Trustee Potts, seconded by Trustee Robertson enacted all in favor as amended.
Correspondence
· Letter from Paul Jonke, Chairman of Protective Svcs. Committee re: Residential Visible and Accurate Address Numbering
· Central Hudson Bulletin: re Municipalities offered incentives for switching to LED streetlights

· FEMA seeks applicants for National Advisory Council

· SHPO Letter

· Hudson Highlands a Water Discussion April 15 – 11:00 – 3:00 pm

· NYCOM Annual Meeting  May 6 – May 8

· 2018 Highway School – Ithaca College – June 4-June 6

Reports:
Mayor O’Neill reported that:
· We just had two large snow storms and have been extremely fortunate.  There was only a slight disturbance in lost power on Gate House Road.  On Rout 9 and Moffett Road a transformer blew.  The Mayor thanked Central Hudson for their quick response. 
· He has had a number of phone contacts with the government offices including the Putnam County Emergency Services.  They inquired if the Village had any needs.  

· He would like to thank Marc Manzoeillo for the excellent job he did keeping our roads cleared.  

· He would also like to thank the Mayor of Cold Spring, Dave Merandy.  During one of the conference calls he mentioned that he had water and dry ice and offered it to any residents of Nelsonville in need.  
· The Mayor stated he was grateful that our impact was diminutive.  
· He also stated that a tree had fallen and was hanging on power lines on Secor and Har-Mil.  It was burning through the limbs. 
· He had spoken to Sheriff Langley who stated that he has increased patrols on Route 301 and Fishkill Road, in response to our request that speeding has increased.  Trustee Potts acknowledged the increase in patrol cars.  
· He attended County Executive O’Dell’s State of the County.   She stated that the County fiscal condition is excellent.  She also stated that this year has been labeled The Year of the Volunteer.  We as a Village will be seeking more volunteers to help the community.  
· The Mayor stated that they will be identifying pot holes in the Village.  Marc has been proactive but until the weather gets warmer and the asphalt plants open, they cannot be permanently filled.   

Trustee Robertson reported that:
· He and the Mayor met with OSI and the NJ/NY Trail Association and that going forward they will have additional meetings.  They are doing a lot of work on the property and are trying to understand how we all fit together.  They have cleared trees along walking areas so groups can get through.  Trustee Robertson asked them who was responsible for the trees.  It doesn’t appear to be OSI. We need volunteers to help us.  
· Parking as always is an issue. We need to sit down with them again.  We cannot run this with our budget. We need to seek out grants for help.  They agreed they needed to cast a wide net.  He stated that we need to be prepared for the summer influx.  

· The trails have been vandalized and there is potential misbehavior: various intoxicants.  We need more monitoring by the Sheriff and DEC patrols.  Our citizens need to have more impact.  We need to engage Philipstown and Cold Spring.  
Trustee Potts reported on the Fire Protection Agreement
Old Business
Fire Protection Agreement

We have received an agreement and it is equitable.  They requested one payment instead of the two.  It was tabled to the next Board meeting. 
New Business
Roberto Mueller, Philipstown Climate Smart Communities

Mr. Mueller did not appear at the Board Meeting.

NYS Retirement Resolution

The Retirement hours resolution was approved, upon motion of Trustee Potts, seconded by Trustee Robertson, enacted all in favor.  
2018 Tax Contract for printing

The Mayor was approved to sign the County Tax Contract for the printing of our tax bills upon motion by Trustee Robertson, seconded by Trustee Potts, enacted all in favor.  
Budget Transfers

Upon motion of Trustee Potts, seconded by Trustee Robertson, enacted all in favor, the following budget transfers were approved:
Law – A1420.4:
Move $5,000 

from A1990.4 (Contingency) to A1420.4

Move $5,000 

from A5110.41(Street Mtce) to A1420.4

Escrow – A8020.4:
Move $5,000

from A2115 (Escrow) to A8020.4

Clerk Codification – A1325.43:
Move $1,000

from A1990.4 (Contingency) to A1325.43

Clerk Contractual – A 1325.44:
Move $500

from A1990.4 (Contingency) to A1325.44

Buildings Contractual – A1620.4:

Move $300

from A1990.4 (Contingency) to A1620.4

Buildings Supplies – A1620.41:

Move $200

from A1990.4 (Contingency) to A1620.41

Refuse and Recycling Bids

The Village went out for bid for refuse and recycling.  Only one company sent in a bid:  Royal Carting Service.  Their three-year bid is as follows:

The first year: $64,684.68; second year: $65,977.20; third year: $67,298.04
There is no change from this year and next.

The bid from Royal Carting was approved upon a motion of Trustee Potts, seconded by Trustee Robertson, enacted all in favor.  
Tentative Budget

The Village Clerk presented the Tentative Budget to the Board.  Total Appropriations total $315,990; Total Revenue total $312,494.  We will collect $277,844, and appropriate $3,456 from Fund Balance.  We have until May 1st to approve a final budget or the Tentative Budget takes effect.   
Open to the Floor

Mr. Meekins asked about the recent letter from SHPO.  There is a application to put the cemetery on the historic registry.  CBRE submitted a 400 page report.  SHPO modified their findings regarding the cemetery as a historic district and the aesthetic impact on the community.   
The Mayor also stated that he received a notice from NYCOPM which showed the New York State Budget.  The budget seems to grant more power to the telecom industry. It specifies that any restrictions on cell towers will be removed, and any financial payments to municipalities will be reduced.  

Mr. Moroney asked if Route 301, which is a State road, will be cleaned.  He stated that the county maintains the road for the State.  He also asked about crosswalks up by Fishkill Road.  Trustee Robertson stated he would like to do a traffic study in conjunction with the Village of Cold Spring and the Town of Philipstown.  

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 8:29 pm, upon motion of Trustee Robertson, seconded by Trustee Potts, enacted all in favor.  
Respectfully presented, 
Pauline T. Minners

Village Clerk
